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Urgent Care Centre and AAU

The UCC Pre Qualification Questionnaires were submitted the week before last.  The contract will be let in June 2008.  The PCT will ask the preferred bidder to start sooner rather than later because of TUPE issues for existing staff.  There are other implications also.  Until WHHT knows what the model will and what skills are needed, it can’t train staff.  It can’t do anything which gives the wrong idea to the other bidders.  A contingency plan may be needed to for the closure of the A&E at Hemel.  A significant consultation with staff has to be undertaken.   Staff may stay at Hemel or transfer to Watford.  There may be redundancies.

The Acute Admission Unit Operational Policy is still to be circulated.  Patients will be admitted via A&E.  There will be rapid turnaround diagnostics in A&E and the AAU.  Most patients will come in and be seen quickly.  They will be managed on the ground floor of AAU.  If patients have to stay in longer than 48 hours they will be admitted to wards on the top floor of the building.  The middle floor will consist of diagnostics and the 2 cardiac catheter labs.  There was discussion about bed numbers.  WHHT says there will be adequate beds to deliver the PCT’s projection of patient numbers.  The biggest problem is delayed transfers – currently there are 32 of these = 6%.  The national standard is 2%.  In the Acute Services Review there is a commitment to have 16 Intermediate Care beds at Hemel, and the funding for this IC.  WHHT needs to improve its LOS (length of stay) for patients.

The AAU will be consultant-led.  They will work 2 shifts:

· 8am to 5pm

· 1pm to 9pm – and then be on call until 8am

There will be a significant increase in consultant presence.  There are to be isolation beds on the ground and top floors.  There will be screening of patients for MRSA as they come in.  There will be “screen positive” wards for patients who test positive for MRSA.

There are to be surgical changes as well, with a move to the “surgeon of the week” model. Consultants will decide about admissions.  In the longer term, there will be a totally integrated service.  Radiology will be open until 9pm.  There will be a radiologist on duty for 20 hours.  Radiology will link to the UCC.  In a similar model, Nottingham decreased its length of stay significantly within 6 weeks.  Nottingham’s general medicine LOS is 3.5 days.  WHHT’s is 5.7 days. 

The problem about patients from residential homes not being able to transfer back, until the homes say they can be accepted, was discussed.  A joint group is to be set up.  The head offices of those homes which are problematic about this issue could be contacted.

Corina asked about the follow-up of patients.  A Rapid Access Clinic is to be piloted in Jan 2008.  The current system with patients being seen by a different team ‘on call’ will not exist, because there will be a clear line of responsibility.  Acute physician admissions will be via the AAU.  WHHT is to send out the policy.

Intermediate Care

An IC leads meeting is being organised by Clare Hawkins of the PCT and Margaret Blackett of WHHT.  IC links are important for patients going back to residential homes.  Discharge co-ordinators will work in the AAU.

The AAU was due to open at the end of August 2008.  The current working assumption is 1st October 2008.  It will be safer to have a 6 week handover period.  This safeguards some of the problems of the Hemel site closing – A&E closes at Hemel on 7/10/08.

Clinical Governance Group and Clinical Effectiveness Committee

SBJ wants a harmonised approach for policies, so as to implement and ratify these.  This will also support the development of Map of Medicine.  Conclave is a focus point and a central focus for the development and ratification of pathways.  Pathways are developed by expert groups.  But they need to know how to satisfy the requirements of other groups.  There is an obligation to disseminate policies.  There was then a long discussion… SBJ would like to develop an intranet, which would be a database and link in with the MoM.

ME mentioned the new PCT Clinical Governance Group, which has been set up to support the PBC Governance Group.  Conclave must link to this Governance Group.  The Clinical Effectiveness Committee has to be a sub-committee of Conclave.  GR would sign off policies for WHHT.  SBJ is to sign off with PBC.  AD wanted this information taken back to PBC groups.  SBJ gave the example of stroke management, which has changed, but has not (she feels) been disseminated widely.

The agenda for the CEC would be:

· PBC-led

· Driven by representatives

· PBC priorities

· Implementation problems

SBJ said that an IT person is needed in the group.

COPD
CC explained how this pathway is close to implementation.  David Evans is in agreement with everything so far.  WHHT is looking at the respiratory nurses’ activity for last year and how much was related to COPD.  This will be incorporated in the finance part of the Business Plan.  The pathway is in concordance with MoM and local adjustments.  There have been initial discussions only with the PBC Governance Committee, because Corina has not yet had a chance to present the pathway to WatCom and StahCom.  This will be done at the beginning of January 2008.  The COPD pathway will be submitted to the PBC Governance Committee at the end of January 2008.  

We will need to determine the procurement route that we want to take.  The preferred method has to be discussed with the PCT.  There are 3 options:

· Tweak existing contracts – this does not preclude a tender if the present provider doesn’t deliver.  Is there a need for a LES?

· Any Willing Provider – the PCT says that this is not appropriate for COPD because we want a core service

· Tender

The COPD Business Case represents 3 locality groups and should be approved by the PBC Governance Committee.  There was then a spirited discussion with the WHHT representatives, and the COPD Business Case was ably and robustly defended by Corina!  She emphasised that the pathway has to be approved by the PBC groups and that we have to choose the correct procurement route because £500,000 of savings are involved.  PBC is taking the risks re: savings; the project could incur extra expenses.  Sensitivity studies involving 4 different scenarios have been undertaken.

Heart Failure

SL said that the HF pathway is going to the West Herts Cardiac Network tomorrow.  It is a commissioning pathway which he has developed with Richard Pile.  Hyperlinks are being put in their pathway to MoM.  Various sensitivities were mentioned… SL emphasised that this is a commissioning pathway and he thinks it should be led by commissioners.  The DH says it needs strong commissioners.  Once commissioned, consultants can be involved.  Specialist input is needed, but it could be independent.

Map of Medicine

WHHT has failed to implement MoM in time.  The project is now in overtime.  It has not been able to add even one local pathway in the year it has been running.  It should have put on 4: COPD, HF, stroke and TIA, dyspepsia.  It needs to put on one pathway as soon as possible.  Our COPD pathway would be very suitable.  The difficulties in accessing MoM, and in using it, were discussed.  The decision has not yet been made as to whether the MoM guardian should be national or local. 
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